Dear sponsors, 
Sponsors and friends of the Tadra project 

The disparity between the enormous economic freedom on the one hand and the worsening political crackdown on the other is driving China into an extremely dangerous conflict. Liu Xiaobo of China, the initiator of Charter 08 and this year's winner of the Nobel Peace Prize, is kept in prison there despite worldwide protests from the world public. The award of the Nobel Prize to a Chinese for the first time in history raised hopes among the democratically minded in the West for a greater commitment to democracy and human rights in China, while the liberal elements of Chinese society are becoming increasingly discontented with their government. 
In Tibet the harshness of the Chinese regime continues relentlessly on. The unrest in 2008 resulted in indiscriminate punishment of the Tibetans for their expression of political discontent. Tibetan exiles are rarely granted a visa to visit their country, whatever their level of political activity. Once again we too have been refused entry. Fortunately, however, my brother Choephel is among the few Tibetans who have been granted a visa. We therefore asked him to represent us on this year's trip and accompany our German friends to the two Children’s Villages, as well as to clear up any outstanding organizational issues with the authorities. By all accounts, the local political situation is still very tense. In Dawu surveillance cameras have now been installed all over town and security guards stand at every corner. 

In the Children’s Villages themselves matters are thankfully carrying on as before and no serious problems have yet occurred. The second Village in Golok now comprises eight family houses, No. 7 having been sponsored by Mrs Karoline Neu and No. 8 by Mrs. Pema Drongshar-Graber. We thank them both with all our hearts. There are now close on four hundred children living in the two Tadra villages, including 22 from the Kyegudo (Yushu) region in eastern Tibet that was hit by the earthquake. You can read the details in the various interesting contributions by this year's visitors and sponsors. 

We have to inform you of a change on the board of the association “Tadra-Projekt e.V.”. Sadly, the initiator and founder of the association, Palden Tawo, has had to step down from his function as Chairman for health reasons, but he continues to support us with advice and assistance. Mrs Chöni Tawo has now been elected as the new Chairwoman. 
Finally, in the name of the children of Dawu and Golok, we extend our most grateful thanks to you for your continued support of the Tadra project. 
We all wish you a Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year! 
Chöni Tawo (Chairwoman) 
Helga Fuhrmann (Treasurer)

Note: For reasons of economy, we have again done the layout of the Newsletter ourselves, and this year we decided to send out the newsletter at book rate in order to save on postage costs.
Our Children’s Villages Report by Tenzin Frapolli 

The first Village 
Upon our arrival, we were welcomed as always with white lucky scarves and joyous greetings by some two hundred smiling faces of the children, the entire village staff and our friends of Tadra from Switzerland. 


Growing numbers 
This was the first time we visited the Village for three years, and much has happened here since then. Jampa, the head of village, told us of the departure of some of the house mothers and how he had taken in 44 new children living in extremely precarious living conditions in the course of the year. Their backgrounds had all been reviewed in line with the established entry criteria and the final selection was made in consultation with the Tadra-Association in Germany. 



One child's story 
Here is just one of the many tragic situations experienced by the newcomers: 
Samdup Tsering, 12, is a nomad boy and the oldest of three siblings. He and his younger brother came to the Tadra village in 2010, but the little sister remained with their mentally handicapped mother. The local authorities check on her from time to time. The children have never known their father. They lived in the most terrible conditions, with dirt, insects and maggots getting into the food brought to them by neighbours. They always wore the same clothes, which were never washed. There was no money for medicine or a doctor. Shortly after the two children left home the grandmother became ill and died. Her body lay around in a cardboard box for several days in their nomad tent, until the local authorities were alerted and arranged the funeral. Tsering Samdup was told that he would go to school and so was not afraid to leave home. He now lives in Reuter House with the older boys and is very happy whenever new or clean clothes comes his way.

A huge surprise 
One evening some of the children came to me in a state of great excitement, grabbed me by the arm and made it clear I should come with them to Patrick House. They did the same with the other visitors from Europe, Jampa the village director and some of the teachers. We were led into a large hall on the ground floor where we were welcomed with much joy by still more children. It all came as a big surprise, as did the festive way in which the room had been decorated, with the tables full of sweets, fruit, boiled potatoes and other delicious foods, and all sorts of drinks. 
In the middle of all this was a television set with Tibetan music played from a CD. The children gave us the best places and served us food and drink. Their pleasure was enormous, but they held back in a very distinguished way so that the guests could serve themselves first. We discovered that they had decided to use the prize money they had won for being the cleanest house in the Village to prepare this festive occasion for us, with the television being added as an afterthought. Some of the older guests even received a back massage, and later the children of Patrick House offered us a spontaneous song and dance performance. 

Successful studies

Apart from the considerable increase in the number of children at the Village and the fact that the children we knew had developed very well and grown since our last visit, everything was more or less as we had known it. Our children are doing beautifully and we who sponsor the Village can all be very proud that six of our young people who went away to high school this year have now completed their education successfully. They will have little trouble in finding good jobs in the local administration. This brings the number of our successful graduates with good career prospects to more than thirty since the first Children's Village was founded. 
Gyama Thar is now 21 and was one of our first children to be taken into the Village. He was orphaned at the age of four and came to us when he was nine. He has now developed into a strong, good looking young man, but although he worked hard at school, he was unable to get any qualification. He is nonetheless very motivated by a desire to make a personal contribution to the Village, and for some time now he has been working as a teacher. He takes his situation of role model very seriously. 



The second Children's Village 
Here too we were met by some 200 Tadra children, who had made tremendous progress in their school work and dance performances. This was confirmed not only by the village director Thubten Nyima, but also by a well-known poet, Je Kelsang, and patrons of the Tadra project. 
The new middle school is currently being constructed at the Village, graciously donated by the “Legacon” trusteeship in Liechtenstein, and will be completed next year. 



Children's Festival 
The day after our arrival, the village director, Thubten Nyima, had planned a big party outside the village near the river. It was to celebrate three events: the international children's festival, the fifth anniversary of the Village and the arrival of the group of eight sponsors from Germany and Switzerland. 
Unfortunately the weather was not very good, but this made no difference to the children, who all ran around dressed in their Tibetan costumes waiting for their distinguished local guests. After the late arrival of the Minister of Education, whose visit was a great honour for the Children's Village, the festive programme was finally able to begin around noon. 
Speeches were delivered in Tibetan, Chinese and German and many beautiful dances and songs were presented in magnificent local dress. 
It was amazing how much confidence the children had gained in these five years and how the quality of their performances had improved. Later there were many exciting children's games, and as usual, we all danced together in the large circle. 



Earthquake victims 
All the smiling children's faces could not however let us forget the many sad and tragic circumstances that had brought these children to the Tadra village, in particular the devastating earthquake of 14 April 2010 in the Kyegudo (Yushu) district of Qinhai province. At Jyekudo, the capital of Yushu district, which has at least 100,000 inhabitants, 80% of the buildings were destroyed, including a school and a hospital. 
The rescue work was mainly carried out by large numbers of Tibetan monks from the area. Tibetan sources speak of more than 20,000 deaths so far and many thousands injured. As part of the worldwide solidarity with the sufferings of the local people the Tadra Association took in 22 full orphans from the earthquake zone. 
One of the newly completed semi-detached children's houses was specifically donated for the earthquake victims by the Pema Drongshar-Graber family of Switzerland in the name of their two-year-old son, Tinley Christian. 



Active holidays 
Our motley group of visitors from Germany and Switzerland felt greatly in need of doing something useful in both of the Villages. Their suggestions were presented to the two village leaders and coordinated and implemented with their blessing and assistance. 


At the dentist’s 
Again, like two years ago, Sigi the dentist taught all the children of the Tadra primary school how to brush their teeth, and carefully analyzed the dental status of everybody in both villages, also pulling not a few teeth... 



The repair gang 
A further offer of help came from the sanitation specialist Andreas and the two qualified repairmen Chrishi and Claudio. From their earlier visits to the Tadra villages all three knew that Chinese workers and materials cannot be judged by European standards. They carried out a situation analysis of all the buildings and the water tower in order to guarantee safety and functionality in the greatest possible measure. They made daily shopping expeditions to the nearby city and carried out practical repair work in the sanitary and electrical domains. 



Raising awareness of cleanliness and hygiene 
As in 2007, we felt an urgent need for hygiene education in the first Children’s Village, to raise the house mothers’ awareness and reduce the incidence of diseases and their costs among the children. Here too all sorts of equipment were ordered and purchased, and a meeting organized together with the house mothers and one of the older children from each house, the members of the health committee and the head of the village as interpreter. The health committee had in fact already existed for a number of years, its members being drawn from the ranks of the adolescents. They carry out a weekly survey of all nine Tadra houses in respect of cleanliness and orderliness, based on the following criteria: 

1.
The children (all present, bodily hygiene, clothes and shoes) 

2. 
Each house (bedrooms, bedding, washrooms, toilets, towels, ground floor, use of trashcans) 
3. 
Area around the houses (paths, courtyard) 

The instruction was given by Christine, Tamara and myself and was delivered in two stages. Simple measures were first taught to all the participants such as washing the hands with soap after going to the toilet and before eating, regular washing of towels, weekly body wash, cleaning of runny noses, the treatment of open wounds and the what to do in the presence of fever and headache. We were hopeful that these simple measures could significantly reduce the incidence of illness among the children. In the second stage, Karen and I went from house to house loaded with all sorts of useful items such as sink and toilet cleaners, dusters, a new towel for each child, nail clippers, dustpan, buckets, water containers for washing bottoms after defecation, and tablets against fever and headaches. 



Children’s essays 
The children in the Tadra elementary school study three totally different alphabets and languages: Tibetan, Chinese and English, plus mathematics, singing and dancing. In the higher classes the children learn from their Tibetan teachers to write essays. 
Here is one particularly moving example written by one of the girls: 

My name Woser Lhamo. My father died when I was just one year old. My mother got very ill and died when I was three, leaving me an unhappy girl with a sad fate. The only other member of my family still with me in this big world was my 60-year-old grandfather. Other than him there was no one to help me. Again fate hit me, for I contracted a strange disease in my right leg. When I was five, it lost its power to bear my weight and I was no longer able walk without crutches. It is impossible to imagine how terribly unhappy and plagued by misfortune I felt. When I was seven I started at the Yugshung Yultso school. But people looked down on me as a cripple and the shame and scorn I continually experienced there was quite unbearable. I was sure my parents would have taken me to a hospital to treat my bad leg if they were alive. I felt very discriminated against, sad and hopeless. Sometimes I was angry with myself, telling myself I was born under an unlucky star! There was no one in the world who could take care of me. In my dreams I sometimes met my mother, my leg was better, and we went into the mountains together to tend sheep and other animals. My heart ached with the memory of my mother and I longed for her. It was so painful! Then one day some people came from the Tadra Children's Village and asked about orphans. I was one of those chosen and the gates of happiness opened for me. These kind and generous people led by Thubten Nyima took me to the Red Cross hospital in Si-ling, where I had an operation on my leg. Now I don’t need crutches any more, and I can participate in sports and dances. I am very fortunate to have met such generous people. Thanks to my dear father, Lobsang Palden, and my dear mother, Chönyi Lhamo, I can now enjoy a happy and contented life. I’m in fifth grade here now. I shall always be grateful and never forget the kindness of Tadra people the whole world over. I thank everyone in the name of all the orphans for their kind-hearted and compassionate support.
Leadership strategy in the Children's Villages 
Both village heads, Jampa and Thubten Nyima, have been totally involved for years in the continued existence and development of the villages and the children in their care, without regard to personal cost. 
Jampa used to live a simple nomadic life and now has a wife and grown-up children, from whom he is away most of the time on account of his leadership function and responsibilities. Thubten Nyima is an educated young Tibetan doctor, whose leadership position in the second Children’s Village has meant that he has to live very far away from his family. 
Thubten Nyima has found a very nice wife, a young official from the area. She supports him greatly in his work, took loving care of the Tadra children during her year’s maternity leave and found a very generous benefactor for the village children within her own family. Both of the village heads have the strategy of acting as an example to the children, being honest and fair and focussing on the positive, with the motto “reward not punishment”. This is the basis of the annual award ceremony in which certificates, cash prizes and many presents are given in recognition of the cleanest house, the most successful students, the most helpful and honest children in each house, and employees with special merit. The results are clearly visible. To Claudio and myself it is obvious that every child in the village acts immediately out of spontaneous enthusiasm when asked to do something, without needing to be cajoled. 
A thank you, a smile or a friendly gesture is reward enough for them. At a weekly roll call in front of the school, we learned that one of the mothers had found 200 Chinese Yuan and handed them over to the village director. Since no one reported a loss within a week, she was allowed to keep the full amount, about a third of her monthly salary. 

The teachers and house mothers are explicitly forbidden to hit the children. During our various visits we have never heard coarse words from adults to children or among the children, or witnessed any arguments. Quite on the contrary, we were constantly moved to see how caring the children are with one other, especially the older children with the younger or the old-timers with the newcomers. 
The children repeatedly get to hear that they are all brothers and sisters, and this makes them strongly united in the schools outside. They stick together and obtain outstanding results, and are a match for harassment by other students. 
It is as though the extreme circumstances these children have experienced have made them understand that they could never have made it alone, and that they are only strong together. Just as Buddhist teaching means that the dogs, cats, geese, chickens, pigs, and other animals that have also found a safe haven in the Village are never harmed throughout their lives, so it almost seems that the children have vowed to live together with each other in peace. 
Our friend and patron from Germany, Andreas, found it difficult to believe “what a paradise” the conditions are here, even among the different species of animals. Dogs, cats, chickens and geese all live together peacefully in the first Children's Village, while in the second village the roosters run around in a group with each other, something that Andreas says could never happen on a German farm. 

Many, many thanks to all sponsors, patrons and helpers of the two Tadra Children's Villages in eastern Tibet! 
We shall never forget your compassion and wish you all a Happy New Year 2011. 

 
Impressions of 2010 by Beat Renz, Switzerland 

A small sign of affection that meant so much 
By our standards the Tadra children live in very modest circumstances with few comforts or material possessions. Yet they are completely happy, and radiate joy and warmth. They show endless gratitude towards the people who have freed them from their unimaginably harsh living conditions and brought light into their lives. I always find it amazingly impressive and beautiful to see how rapidly these children change. They arrive at the village with sad, blank, scared, almost lifeless faces, yet after only a few weeks they begin to open up and blossom like a beautiful flower. Their little hearts become filled with the joy of life, which then shines out in their faces. THANK YOU, to all of you who support these children in one way or another. Many of you probably have no idea of the depths of their gratitude to you! 

The second of my three trips to the Tadra children this year was very special, for at last I was accompanied by my darling daughter Tatjana, now 21. My secret hope was that this journey would enable her to understand why I am so attached to these children and that it would start a little fire in her. So I was tremendously happy to see how her heart opened to them so quickly. I was also again accompanied by my wife Tamara and by Marion, a young woman Tatjana’s age. 
Preferring not to aggravate the already strained relations with the authorities, we were sadly unable to take all those who would have liked to travel with us. Nor were we able to stay for very long in the first Village. There was much that needed to be done and the delegations from Switzerland and Germany did a wonderful job. At this point, I should once again like to thank all the helpers for their work in respect of medical and dental care, hygiene education, sanitary and electrical repairs, and much more. 
I shall limit this brief report to some very special experiences I had with the children. In the past, we once lived in a neighbourhood of about fifteen houses, and yet after more than ten years my wife still had to repeat all the names to me when there was a party. Fortunately, we now live on a solitary hill with no neighbours! 

So I was quite surprised at myself when I realized that I had remembered some 120 of the 190 children in the first Village by name, and I was still working on the remaining 70! I quickly took the Tadra children with their open, social and friendly nature to my heart and their wellbeing become something of a life’s work for me. 

Today I would like to talk about a very special experience which gave our whole group much to think about. On my first trip in March this year I filmed the whole day long, from the moment I got up to when I went to bed. On the last day I shot how two sisters looked so incredibly cute in bed, laughing so sweetly into the camera. After filming, I took these children into my arms, hugged them and wished them good night. Since all of this could easily be heard in the adjoining rooms through the thin walls I got called in there too, and so I hugged all the children in the house. At my next trip in July the children of that house asked me shortly after my arrival whether I would give them a hug to say goodnight the very same evening. As I entered the house with my companion they all jumped into bed, welcoming me with outstretched arms and did not want to let me go. Some squeezed me so hard I could hardly breathe…. In their little faces I saw an incredible joy and gratitude just for this little attention. 
The next days we went separately, in order to be able to take in all the houses. One evening in Andrea House I took a moment with each little girl, hugging them and stroking them tenderly on the cheek and wishing each of them goodnight in Tibetan. As I was about to leave the house, I heard a great rumble from all over, and suddenly all the children were there, hugging me as though I had just given them the greatest gift on earth. There were many tears and the children thanked me so many times that I was quite embarrassed. I must have stood motionless in the corridor for over five minutes, surrounded by some twenty children who were holding on to me very tightly. Both I and my companions were very moved. Before that, we had wondered quite seriously whether it was OK to “impose” such affection on the children, but their faces and reactions were all that was needed to confirm that it was all right. 
One day I did not feel very well and lay down in bed after lunch. Suddenly I was awoken by eight or ten children who had slipped into my room to take care of me with cold compresses and stroking. They brought me tea and extra blankets, tidied up the room, even cleaned it, and held my hand with worried looks. It was as though I was on my death bed, and I had to explain to them that I was just a little tired and that my last hour had not yet struck.

Then there was a sweet group of six little girls (aged 7-9 years), who wanted to me to climb a nearby hill with them. After much insistence on their part I gave in and went off with all six of them holding my hands (yes, it is possible!) The youngest little girl of seven was wearing huge size 7 boots on her little feet. Each of the children was carrying something, and one of them had even taken a small porcelain jug of water to refresh my forehead. 
Another girl showed me a bread roll she had brought for me and yet another had an umbrella in case it should rain. I was rather worried about the smallest with her big boots on the steep slope, but she was determined to wear them. But the children were even more concerned for me, and if they had been able they would have carried me. The walk to our destination was only about 700 metres, yet so much happened in this time. The children led me to a barn with a prayer wheel, where we stayed a little while. Then we bought some sweets in a small, chaotic shop in a wooden hut and climbed a hill with a stupa. On the way down we were suddenly confronted by a huge barking dog, which scared the life not only of the children but also of myself. We all ran for our lives. As the dog got closer and closer I told the children to keep running and I would try to stop it somehow. But my heart was in my shoes and I didn’t have the first idea how to stop this huge wild beast. But these little children would not listen to me and showing incredible courage they stood in a line in front of me and pelted the dog with stones until it ran away. 
There are so many other little stories that I had the privilege of experiencing during my various visits at the Village. The children have huge, very social, warm hearts, and I feel a bond with them that I normally reserve for my closest family. Every time I have powerful impressions and all sorts of experiences to take back with me. Although originally my idea was to help the children I now have the growing impression that it is they who help me in the course of my life much more. Our hearts are deeply connected and I miss each of them as soon as I leave. 
Dearest Tadra children, you are in our hearts and we will visit you again soon! 

 
Tibet 2010 report by Annika Seitz and Kristina Broer 

We began to support the Tadra project very early on in our lives. The UNESCO project team from our original school (the Pestalozzi Grammar School at Unna in Germany), now known as the Tadra team, has supported the project since its inception, raising money through a small bistro located in the school selling Tibetan goods such as jewellery and bags, and the annual calendar we designed. Manfred Bergermann, the head teacher, organizes a trip to the Children’s Villages in Tibet every two years. 
When we first arrived at the Children's Village in Dawu in 2005 at the age of fourteen, we immediately came under the spell of the children with their openness and warmth. So we were drawn to return in 2007, this time also visiting the second Village in Golok, then in the early stages of its construction. At that time, some 40 children lived in two houses. Since we spent only two nights there and the children were all very shy, we weren’t able to develop as close connections with the individual children at that time as we had in Dawu.

Since 2007 we missed all the children and the country of Tibet enormously, and so after completing our high school exams this year the two of us embarked on the long journey to the Children’s Villages for the third time. We planned to stay for six weeks, when we hoped to be able to see more of the country. On account of the tense political situation in Dawu, we were only able to stay there for ten days. In the politically more relaxed Golok, on the other hand, it was possible to stay for three weeks and even teach English there.
Coming back to Dawu was breathtaking, and it is impossible to put into words what we felt at that moment. Our visit corresponded with the holidays there, and so we were able to spend much more time with the children. After that, it was even more difficult to say goodbye to our friends than on our previous trips, when we had been there for only a few days among a group of twenty people. We made much stronger connections with the ammas and the head man Jampa and now felt like a real part of this large family. There were many tears on both sides, and only the promise of coming back again as soon as possible gave us any comfort.
We then travelled with one of the ammas, Anni Kesang, via Serthar to Golok, where we were awaited as teachers of English and carpet weaving respectively. Our contacts with the children there were different from what we had expected. In Dawu we had been used to closeness and warm behaviour on the part of the children, but here in Golok they were at first quite distant, having had much less contact with foreigners than in the other village. But with time they got used to us and were just as cuddly and open. Unlike in Dawu we did not live in a guesthouse, but together with some of the children in one of the many apartment houses there. We all shared the bathroom and the amma, who was always there for us, and with whom we enjoyed a particularly close relationship.
Now that we were teachers in Golok, we saw the children from a completely new angle. The everyday teaching is expected to follow the Chinese regulations with just rote learning and repetition, with no call for creativity or initiative. So at the beginning the children found our “unconventional” teaching methods such as role play and drawing comic characters quite difficult. But they soon learn to have fun and be enthusiastic about our new ways of working with them.
We were particularly struck by the Yushu orphans, who had been living in the Village for only a few months and had never had English lessons before. At the beginning in class they were quite inattentive and occupied with other things, but with time they became more actively involved. That was very satisfying and the best reward for our work. 

Another special event during our stay in Golok was the arrival of new children. Almost every day men and women came to tell Thubten Nyima, the head of the village, about children and their difficult situations in the hope they could be accommodated in the Village. In the three weeks that we were there some ten new children were taken in. At first they were very frightened and withdrawn, but with each new day they relaxed more and more, and we were able to witness how they became a part of the family.
All these observations and events, the warmth of the children and all the village workers made our return trip an emotional and unforgettable experience, and we now want to go back to the roof of the world as soon as possible and take all our friends into our arms again, keeping our parting promise, “See you again soon”. Looking into those many pairs of brown eyes at farewell, there is no way that you will not come back, because somewhere in Tibet there is something very special that you cannot let down.

Impressions of 2010 by Christine Leonhardt and Christian Herrmann

This year was our third visit to the Children’s Villages, and our feelings were much the same as those our fellow passengers speak of. Once again it was a wonderful, touching, beautiful, busy and also exhausting experience. This time, we should like to briefly talk about what we found particularly moving.
In our 2008 Travel Report, we spoke of Yumtso and Kungyi, the girl and boy we took up with us on the way from Kham to Golok. The two children had been living in a makeshift school and were in a very sorry state. Yumtso was extremely disturbed and as though paralyzed. This image stayed with us for a long time, even after seeing her gradually open up within a few days at the orphanage. Kungyi was less fearful, knowing that he would see his brother again in the village. We were so thrilled to see the two children again this year. Yumtso danced at the big children's party, looking very pretty and cheerful. Kungyi was cool, as we had known him.
Because we had to leave very early in the morning Kungyi was the only one there to say goodbye to us, for we had asked that the children be left to sleep. Here are the “before and after” pictures that have made such a strong impression on us, showing how the children blossom and thrive in the Tadra villages. It is heart-warming.
We'll be back!

Impressions of 2010 by Karin Ebisch

This year was the first time I travelled to Tibet and the Villages of the Tadra Association. Tibet had always fascinated me, and when the opportunity arose to visit the country with Sabine and Andreas, I immediately said Yes. The moment we got off the plane I felt I had landed in a completely different world, in the truest sense of the word. The journey to the first Children's Village by Jeep from Chengdu via Dartsedo was an adventure in itself and I had no idea what to expect in the Village itself. 

Although we tried to slip in quietly, we immediately found ourselves surrounded by the children, members of the staff, and the visitors who had already arrived, who all greeted us warmly with “Tashi Delek” and kataks. The next few days we spent with the children in the village. I liked the peaceful and supportive interaction among the children and the relaxed way they obeyed the ammas and teachers. Even at night when it was time for bed they made no fuss! Quite unimaginable at home... All the children radiated gratitude towards the village workers, teachers and sponsors. Despite the language barrier we adults were immediately “adopted” by them. We also found such openness and warmth among the ordinary people on the streets of Dawu and Golok. Although their living conditions are in no way comparable to ours, they seemed no less happy and friendly.

This impressed me and gave me much food for thought.
Something that surprised me was the different understanding of hygiene there, and that things such as proper brushing of the teeth, wiping “runny noses” and the treatment of simple wounds still required to be taught, and I got an idea of how difficult the medical care of serious diseases far from any towns must be and why there are so many orphans who have found a new home in the Children’s Villages.
As for myself, all these encounters gave me a great incentive to improve my English!


Impressions of 2010 by Dr Siegfried Bücherl
The first time I was in Tibet, with H.R.H. Eberhard two years ago, I felt this to be not just a different country, but a different world. Nor just any, but a very special world to which I wanted to return.
The time came round again this year, Tibet was in our sights. Chrishi took care of the organization, and everything was perfect, until my doctor forbade me to go to such an altitude, and my journey looked as if it couldn’t happen. But after a second check-up I got permission to go on the trip.
Our reception in the first Children's Village was just as warm as two years ago, except that there were so many more children there now. The first tour we made of the area was not all sweetness and light: the swimming pool was indeed half-filled with water, but in such a state that we had to forbid the children from swimming in it. The greenhouses were not in the best condition either. They contained all sorts of plants, but had not been weeded for a long time, to the point that it was almost impossible to find a salad among all the extra growth. The potatoes on the neighbouring property were only just flowering, and there was no way we could have fried potatoes like two years ago. 

It was wonderful to teach the children about proper dental care again, and how important it is. Chöni’s brother acted as a great interpreter for me, translating everything I wanted to tell the children so that they were with full of enthusiasm to practise brushing their teeth correctly with the toothbrushes we had brought. It was great to see how they had lined up the toothbrushes in each house when we went there to eat with the children, and that they used them after every meal.
The dental findings in Kham were on the whole satisfactory once again. We carried out any necessary extractions and recorded the findings together with a photo of each child.
In Golok we stayed mostly in a new building with a fine living room, which we very often used for interesting discussions with all and sundry, as well as a treatment room for tooth extraction. The dental hygiene instruction was given in Lissy Bach Hall, as always with excellent translation. This time we kept “statistics”, counting 32 patients, extraction of 32 milk teeth and 9 permanent teeth.
The school party behind the home was delightful, with everyone making a great effort, for its timing had been changed especially so that we could be there. There were three large tents for spectators, music, song and dance, everything carefully rehearsed, and the only bad thing was the weather, as it rained a lot.
It was also great to lunch outdoors again, when the weather permitted, such harmony there. Unfortunately, even the youngest of the children have a yen for Coca-Cola.
A very striking impression this time was the large number of horses, which were kept in the pasture behind the home during the day and taken back to town by Chinese troops in the evening. It gave me food for thought when I found out that 30,000 soldiers live there, on top of the 30,000 inhabitants of Golok. I can only hope that one day the Tibetans will have more say again in their country’s affairs.
I loved the day trip into the mountains. Thubten Nyima's wife took wonderful care of the food. We ate at the home of a yak keeper, and the people there continued to offer us much more food, including a dish of freshly slaughtered mutton. Walking up to the shrine I saw something glittering in the grass. I bent down, and it was a lucky charm, a lost horseshoe. Now I had something to bring back to my wife. I interpreted this finding that I was fortunate to be allowed to travel to Tibet and the Children’s Villages again.
Finally, I would like to thank everyone who helped so much with translating, filling in examination forms and taking photographs after the examinations, and for holding the little patients’ hands or heads during the treatment.


Thank you for your commitment. Until next time!

The TADRA Team wholeheartedly thanks Mr. Brian Levin of Michel Levin TRADUCTIONS in Geneva (Suisse) for having done the english translation completely free of charge.

You can help the Tadra project by purchasing a calendar, etc. 

Tibet's children – A birthday calendar 

We recommend from our hearts this birthday calendar (A3 format), with photos and design by H.R.H. Herzog Eberhard von Württemberg and other friends of the Tadra Project. All proceeds from sales benefit the Tadra children. Price: 19.95 euros plus 4.95 euros for post and packing. 

The new 2011 Calendar 
Preparation of the 2011 calendar on the theme “Flying with the Dove” is in progress. All the proceeds will benefit the Tadra children! Price € 9.00 plus post and packing.
Orders please by e-mail: bergermann-unna@web.de
Tibet 2011 Calendar
For our Tibet 2011 Calendar, the photographer Olaf Schubert once again toured a variety of regions of the Tibetan plateau. His knowledge of the country and his profound contacts with the population shine out from these impressive and vibrant photos. Olaf has chosen 13 outstanding pictures for the Tibet 2011 Calendar.
Large format (46 x 44 cm) 25.90 euros + 3.90 euros post and packing. 50% of the proceeds will benefit the Tadra children! 

For calendar pictures, see http://www.tibet-edition.de/?page=kalender

A Tibetan story-teller 

An experienced story-teller and speaker, Tenzin with her knowledge and talent is at your disposal for a successful event (in English, German, Swiss German, French or Tibetan). Tenzin tells spiritual stories for children, adolescents and adults from “The Prince and the Spirit” that have been transmitted to her by her parents, and also sings songs from Tibet. 

100% of her fees go straight to the DEMIGH-Foundation (Swiss Tadra Project)

tencla@citycable.ch 

Tenzin Drongshar-Frapolli 

Orders please to: 

Tadra Projekt e.V., 

Stettiner Strasse 11a, 

58515 Lüdenscheid, Germany.

Tel. 02351-944753 Fax 02351-944754, info@tadra.de www.tadra.de
Bank:  Sparkasse Lüdenscheid 

Account No. 12 12 02, IBAN: DE94 4585 0005 0000 1212 02 

SWIFT: WELADED1LSD

All picture titles:

First page: Newsletter 2010  - Tatjana and the Tadra-Children

The latest visitors: Claudio, Chrishi, Christine, Sigi and Tenzin 

Tsering Samdup
Entertaining the visitors 

Construction of the middle school
Christian puts his musical skills to the test 

Talented dancers and singers at the Children's Festival 

Orphans newly arrived from the earthquake area of Jyekudo 
A new children’s home sponsored by friends in Switzerland. Ground level:  Andy and Beat House. 1st floor:  Tinley House.

Claudio and Chrishi repairing a stove

A load of collected rubbish 

Andreas and Sabine with their little helpers

Ama Tsering Wangmo of CAD-FEM House with Tenzin teaching hygiene 
Woser Lhamo 

Jampa, head of the first Children’s Village at Dawu, Kham province 

Thubten Nyima, head of the second Children’s Village at Golok, Amdo province
Prize giving

A sweet moment together before bedtime

Ama Tsewang Chödön of Reuter House with one of our joungest children
Older Tadra children from the 9th high school class in Rangaka

Harmony between dogs, chickens and geese

Group picture at the second Children's Village
Goncho Tsomo, Tashi Dolkar and Tatjana – one heart and one soul 

A lot of joy when all the children received a satchel with school materials
Great fun at the 2010 Games for the newcomer Sherab Dolma

Dawa Youmtso proudly presents her drawing from the painting competition 

We love Tadra and stand by you – Marion, Tamara, Tatjana and Beat 

Unna House was sponsored by the UNESCO team

Christian, Anika and Christina enjoying a moment together with the children

Anika and Christina give English lessons

Christine Leonhardt and the children overjoyed by the cheque from the Fritz Leonhardt School

English teacher Tashi together with Yumtso & Kungyi on their arrival in 2008 
Yumtso & Kungyi in August 2010

Sigi, Christine and Karin

Having fun at the children’s festival

The children listen attentively to the important details of dental hygiene

My first “victim”

Tenzin, Sigi, Claudio and Sabina with the children at the first Children's Village

